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Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District
Prudential Committee Meeting

Date: Saturday, February 10, 2018
Time: 11:00 AM

Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA

MINUTES - DRAFT
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Vernice D. Cowell (Vice Chair), Peter Giano, and, Stanley C. Taylor.
Absent:  Margaret A. Clemons, and Timothy D. Hawkes, Leonard R. Daigneault, and Charles Andrews (Road Superintendent).
Also present and Robert T. Ronzio Clerk/Treasurer. 

Public Present: None. 
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 8:52 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with reading the procedural provisions of the OML. Ms. Cowell seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner noted that Mr. Ronzio would be recording the meeting for his brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements – None

2. Prudential Committee Duties & Responsibilities –Tabled
a. Approval of prior Prudential Committee Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lerner asked the committee present to review the meeting minutes from December 9, 2018. Minor grammatical errors were noted and corrected.  Ms. Cowell made a motion to approve the minutes as amended, Dr. Lerner seconded; with two abstentions the minutes are approved.  
b. Committee members also reviewed the January 18, 2018 meeting minutes and again made some minor grammatical corrections. Ms. Cowell made a motion to approve the January meeting minutes, Mr. Giano seconded. With one abstention, the January meeting minutes were approved. 
3. Prudential Committee Annual District Meeting Report – Tabled
4. General Roads 
a.  Update on Maid Marian/Lancelot Lake Bank Stabilization Project - Dr. Lerner stated this would be a springtime project. Mr. Ronzio noted that the project is basically complete except for the matting, which hasn’t been installed. He indicated that the Conservation Commission would have to inspect the project before a Certificate of Compliance can be issued. 
b. Winter Parking Regulation & Policy - Mr. Ronzio stated that this posted in the fall on the Town’s website and Ms. Cowell added that she likewise had posted it on the District’s website.
c. Street Signs - Mr. Ronzio stated that the rod superintendent informed him that there were no reports of missing street signs. 
d. Road Designations-Primary/Secondary/Tertiary- Tabled to a future meeting.
e. Conservation Commission Status- Previously discussed
f. Culvert Replacement Municipal Assistance Grants- Tabled to a future meeting.
6. Waterways

a. Driveway Curb Cut Policy - Mr. Ronzio reminded the committee that the current policy is fairly outdated and needs to be reviewed since driveways are being put in and the district road superintendent is not being notified. He explained that the Becket Planning Board is currently drafting a new comprehensive driveway bylaw. Dr. Lerner asked that Committee members read and review the existing driveway policy prior to next month’s meeting and be prepared to discuss it in detail.
b. Windrow & Sod and Berm Removal vs. Intermittent Breaks- Mr. Ronzio stated that the district’s adopted unpaved road manual clearly delineates how these issues should be handled. Ms. Cowell noted that the manual is posted on the District’s website and is relatively easy to find.
c. Drainage Ditch and Culvert Inspections- Prince John Drive (Dead end) - Mr. Ronzio reminded the committee that this issue needed to be dealt with soon. The people who live on this section of Prince John brought the matter to the committee in July and have been very patient. The problem should be addressed this spring.
d. Drainage Ditch and Culvert Report - Prince John Drive- The Committee members briefly discussed the work that was done on the west side of the road to clear the waterway of debris. Mr. Ronzio noted that the water is now flowing into the ditch line rather than along the graveled portion of the road. The result is considerably less erosion of the road surface. 
e. Roadway Traveled Surface Widths vs. Designated Design Width s- Mr. Ronzio noted that ditching on both sides of the road which does not have windrows to prevent water from reaching the ditch have considerably less erosion than roads that have windrows. Committee members briefly discussed and agreed that this is a critical issue that will need to be addressed this spring.
7. Winter Road – Execution for FY 2018 - Dr. Lerner indicated that the contractor has cleared the roadways of snow during the recent periods of inclement weather and sanded them as conditions warranted. Mr. Ronzio noted that the contractor failed to get his invoice to him in time to be included in this month’s warrant.
8. Expanded Voting Rights Status - Dr. Lerner stated that this would be addressed at the Becket Annual Town Meeting. Mr. Ronzio noted that the Town has scheduled a Special Town Meeting for March 6th. 
9. Opt-Outs-Tax Collector’s Query - Mr. Ronzio stated that the district received a request to Opt-Out from 312 Wells Road. He further explained that the Town Tax Collector was assisting the residents who claimed that they had never received an opt-out notice. Committee members briefly discuss. Mr. Taylor made a motion to recommend that the residents at 312 Wells Road be allowed to Opt-Out of the District at the Annual District Meeting in June, Mr. Giano seconded; Unanimous approval. 
10. Website Update- Ms. Cowell reported on the activity on District’s website. She indicated that the metrics showed that approximately 26 individuals visited at the site, with most occurring at the beginning of the month and then activity died down considerably by mid-month. Ms. Cowell reported that she received no inquiries. 
11. Road Superintendent - Project Authorizations/Cancelations – Tabled
12. Other business to come before the Committee – Mr. Ronzio noted that he contacted the DOR to confirm that the district was tax exempt and had tax-exempt number. He indicated that the form had an expiration date which surprised him because the Lake District form does not have an expiration date. Mr. Ronzio also noted that the district received just over seven hundred dollars from the Town Treasurer, for properties that were redeemed from tax title. 
13. Public Input – None
14. Review Correspondence - Mr. Ronzio noted that the district did not receive any mail other than bills and normal junk mail since the last meeting.
15. Warrant #8 FY2018 - Mr. Ronzio presented the warrant as prepared and answered questions as they arose.  Ms. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented. Ms. Cowell seconded. Unanimous approval.
a. Monthly Accounting, Bank Statements - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the documents with the committee. 
b. Bank & Town Tax Collector Turnover Reports - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the documents with those present. Mr. Ronzio stated that revenue from the January FY2018 actual tax bills was being posted.
15. Adjournment – Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Giano seconded. The meeting adjourned at 10:058 AM by unanimous vote. 
Schedule - Next monthly meeting Saturday, March 10, 2018 at 9:30 AM
